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Rome, 11 October 2023 

 

Dear sisters and all of us who walk together, 

A fraternal greeting in this missionary month and at the same time with great wishes for peace for the 

world, especially for the war in Israel and Palestine. 

We express to each one of us gratitude for the participation in the meeting of September 30, in which we began 

the second year of the Congregational Journey "Into the Deep Sea", inspired by the biblical icon of the 

Miraculous Fishing in Lk 5  with the aim of helping us to become a renewed Congregational body, consecrated 

women in the process of conversion, who walk with others,  who live and work for an inclusive and intercultural 

fraternity for mission.  

In the meeting, participating religious and lay with whom we share in the everyday mission, we have made 

reality the experience of the disciples who on the Word of Jesus cast the nets and call their companions from 

another boat to collect together the nets full of fish. It is a great desire to continue walking together in this 

process of missionary transformation to form ourselves, renew ourselves and to be able to be artisans of care 

in every community and apostolic reality. 

Letty García has guided our last meeting. She invited us to take care of our communication style: how we 

communicate and how we welcome the communication of others. We attach the material she has sent us to 

continue deepening and above all to be able to share about it in our communities, in our educational centers 

putting into practice the exercises for which she invited us during the meeting. 

We remind you that the next meeting will be on Saturday, December 2 and that we will send you the invitation 

later. 

We say that in this time, in addition to deepening about communication, you can continue to cultivate the 

Conversation of growth of three and invite others to practice it. 

We continue to take care of the visage of a charismatic family that wishes to put herself at the school of the 

art of encounter, taking care of communication as an instrument to build communion and be a visible sign of 

Synodality. We continue to accompany the work of the Synodal Assembly. 

 

Fraternal embrace 

 

Priscilla Latela, Mayte Garitagoitia, Thushari Wettasinghe, Anastasia Wio, 

Anna Daszkowska, Ondina Cortés y Cecilia Medina 

 

Commission of the “Congregacional jurney” 


